
 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 
 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
 

 
2024-M-185 

Subject: MARTEN RIVER FIRE DEPARTMENT (MONTHLY REPORT October) 

Agenda Date:  

Attachments:  
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami does hereby 
receive the monthly report from the Marten River Fire Department for information. 
 
 
INFORMATION 
 

TRAINING 

 

October 3rd Members of the Marten River Fire Department conducted vehicle 
and equipment checks, Removed the remainder of the decals on 
the retired rescue 5, and changes Highway sign with the Fire 
Prevention Message” Fire Prevention Month –“Fire Safety Saves 
Lives” 

 

October 14th Members of the Marten River Fire Department discussed the 
theory of pump operations to be followed up with hands on 
training at the following training session 

 

October 22nd Members of the Marten River Fire Department conducted Pump 
training.  They practiced operating the pumps on Rescue 3 and 
Pump 4.  
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INCIDENTS 

 
October 2nd      Incident #25 ~ 6:20 am 
 Highway 11 N and the Marten River Provincial Park ~  
                               Transport blocking highway  
                               Members of the Marten River Fire Department were called out in 

response to a transport blocking all lanes with rear trailer in ditch. Fire 
fighters Illuminated scene and controlled traffic in thick fog Transport 
blocking all lanes with rear trailer in ditch to prevent accidents. 
 

October 30th Incident #26   3:38pm 
 Highway 11 N south of Rattler Road 
 Tree on Hydro Line on Fire 

Members of the Marten River fire Department attended the scene, and 
located the tree that had been burning on the hydro line. At this point 
the tree was only smoldering. Ontario Provincial Police were on scene 
and advised the fire department they were not require. The officer 
stated he would remain on scene, monitor the tree, and wait for hydro. 
As the lines were still live there was little could be done until hydro 
attended the scene.   

    
   
 

 
 
FIRE PREVENTION INITIATIVES 
 

Marten River Fire Department Members updated the sign out front of the Fire 
Hall to encourage Fire Safety and Preparedness within the Community. 
 

 
 
Additional Information 
 

The Marten River Volunteer Firefighting Team Association is pleased to say that work on 
the new helipad that will accommodate night landings is almost complete.  The pad is in 
place, and cones and lighting should be completed in the coming weeks. 
 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted 
Respectfully Submitted 
Pete Christie 
M.R.F.D. Fire Chief 
 


